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  December Newsletter  
 

        Henry County Gun Club 
      1955 Goldston Springs Road, Puryear, TN  38251 

        Highlights from the December Meeting 

*Website updates – November calendar removed, and February 

2023 added. October minutes posted. 

*Membership: TOTALS: Total: 350 -- 312 Full Members; 32 

Probationary; 5 BOG-approved. 

Renewal Progress:  As of today, 149 of 346 paid for 44% with 5 

dropouts (192 to go). Note: 4 Prospects approved in November to 

be voted on in April, will pay $100 pro-rate. 

*November Match Reports: Skeet: 36 (146 rounds); Trap: 28 (129 

rounds); USPSA: 10; Sport Handgun: 12.  

Approval by BOG via email:  Duey Payne membership application 

approved.  $31.80 approved for Jeff Ralls on chairs for the 50-yard. 

Announcements: The Club will host the Tennessee State Steel 

Challenge Championship March 25th. You can sign up through 

Practiscore beginning January 1st, 2023.  Special Thanks to Pat Friel 

for spearheading the installation of new, lighted flagpole for the 

Clubhouse. One confirmed report of deer poachers shooting from 

their vehicles along Goldston Springs Road near Club property.  Be 

on the lookout and report incidents to the Board.  Silhouette target-

berm beams to be installed early Spring. 

Old (unfinished) Business:   

Gathered quotes for setting up Wi-Fi for the Club grounds (including 

the 600) and voted to proceed with the project set for completion 

in early Spring at a cost of $1000 plus $110 per month for the service.  

This system will enable security cameras and Wi-Fi calling.   

New Business: Ryan Anderson has offered to help us with the 

website and possibly streamline the dues payment process by 

making it online.  $2000 advance (“upfront”) money approved for 

50-yard bay expansion project.  Discussed possible hiring of a part-

time “groundskeeper” for mowing and general appearance of the 

Club grounds.  To install front gate stops to keep the gate from 

swinging too far off the driveway.   

 

 

 
 
 

 

Match Directors
 

Appleseed – May & September 
Don Duncan 270-293-1250 
dsduncan@twc.com  
Bullet Pro 150 – 3rd Saturday 
Todd Earhart 931-627-9392 
todd.gtauto@gmail.com  
Silhouette - 2nd Saturday     
Tom Cannon 731-847-0909 

tjc3220@yahoo.com  
Henry County Sport Handgun 
            -1st Saturday 
Tyson Riley    704-604-5706 
likefatherlikesonoutdoor@gmail.com  
NRA High-Power Rifle – 1st Saturday 
(F-Class, Prone & Service Rifle) 
Tim Kreier 931-801-2384 
kreiertb@aol.com  
Lee Jackson 270-492-8303 
leejackson_1@yahoo.com  
Rimfire Challenge – 5th Saturday 
Ken Donahue 731-707-3541 
ktdonahue@live.com  
Skeet Shoot – every Tues. & Thursday 
Stuart Naulty 270-226-8923 
snaulty@murray-ky.com 
Steel Challenge – 4th Saturday 
USPSA – 2nd Saturday 
Grant Laird 731-336-9207 
bbqlaird@yahoo.com  
Trap Shoot – every Tues. & Sunday 
Ken Bucy 270-293-7479 
k.bucy@yahoo.com 
Tactical Rifle – 2nd Saturday 
JT Hearn 270-752-0101 
h_s_precision@att.net 
Vintage Sniper Rifle Match – 4th SAT  
James Lacy 731-336-3254 
james.a.lacy@gmail.com  

 

 

http://www.henrycountygunclub.com/about/
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Announcements 
   

 
Henry County Gun Club Membership renewal for 2023  

in the amount of $125 is due by December 31, 2022 
 

Please make your check to:  

HENRY COUNTY GUN CLUB  

and mail to:   

Alan Crowley, HCGC Secretary 

2007 Rugby Drive 

Murray KY  42071  
 

The address on your check will be used to update our address file.   

If your address is different than what shows on your check, please mark through the old 

address, and write in the correct one. 

 

I’ll be sending regular reminders until the deadline of December 31st. 

If you do NOT plan on renewing, please let me know so I can remove you from the list 

So you can avoid receiving these messages. 

 

Also, once your payment has been received, I will remove you from the “reminder” list. 

 
There will be a $25.00 per month late fee charged for any dues paid after December 31, 2022.  

(Max late fee is $75) There will be no renewals after March 31, 2023. 
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Announcements 
   
 

 

 

BEWARE of deer poachers 
  

 
 

We have one confirmed report of deer poachers shooting at 

random deer in fields from their vehicles on the road. 

This has happened along Goldston Springs Road near Club 

property so be on the lookout. 

 

These poachers aren’t concerned about what lies beyond their 

missed shots.   

We need to be aware of the possibility of wild rounds coming 

inbound to the Club. 

 

---Henry County Gun Club, Board of Directors. 
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Announcements 
   

 

SAFETY FIRST 
 
It is recommended all club members, regardless of medical skill levels, initially and then periodically review first aid 
procedures.  Firearms are inherently dangerous and require the utmost respect and attention to safe operating 
procedures.  Accidents do AND WILL happen!  Having a prepared mindset and skillset can and will save lives.  Review of 
proper use of the IFAK (individual first aid kit) employed by our club can easily be accomplished with YOU TUBE videos 
listed below. 
  Everything you need in your IFAK.  Sheepdog response IFAKs 101 
 
 Application of Israeli pressure bandage Skinny Medic 
 
 CAT G7 Tourniquet use/application Skinny Medic 
 
 CPR Training:  Best CPR Video Ever 
 
The IFAK used by the Club and located in pistol bay #1, the clubhouse on the West wall and at the 600-yard Rifle range is 
the LX Spread Eagle Gunshot/Trauma/Hemorrhage kit. The listed videos explain how to use the following contents. 

         
 
 
It is recommended that ALL MEMBERS obtain and know how to use their own trauma kits to always have when using 
firearms.  Many are available for less than $100 and need not be as extensive as the Club’s kit.  Merely go to 
Amazon.com and query IFAK. 
Remember, you must be prepared to deal with trauma.  Prepare your mind!!!  Create scenarios in your mind and your 
desired response.  The life you save may be YOURS! 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=SYQoi0mZ2Hs
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=DadXqNaLNj8
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=p2ZAiA-iFIo
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=5IY9sB7tSVI
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Announcements 
   

 

To help us keep Henry County Gun Club - the best that it can be! 

            We need ALL our members to pitch in and help by: 

Be SAFE and heed the SIGNS posted   
• Use the HOT/COLD range signs 

• Wear adequate hearing and eye protection 

• Keep weapons unloaded until you are on the firing line, ready to shoot 

• You are REQUIRED to sign the sign in/out books when arriving/leaving 

• Do not shoot steel targets with rifles or magnum pistol loads except for the 

100/200 and 600-yard range 

• Do not use concrete blocks, bricks, cans, bottles, etc. as targets. 

• Use the SAFE AREAS to work on your weapons 

• Return target stands & sticks back to their proper place 

Clean up after yourself.   
• Sweep your spent casings and put them in the trash or in one of the 

cartridge buckets.   

• Take out everything you brought in, namely, trash. 

• If you find trash when you arrive, clean it up before you leave. 

• If the trash cans are full, empty them out in the dumpster. 

• If there’s something that needs fixed, report it to the BOG or Match 

Director. 

• Volunteer for periodic Workdays.   
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Announcements 
   

      Bullet Pro 150 Appreciation Banquet – Saturday, December 3rd 

   

   A good time was had by all!   Prizes, great food, awards, and fellowship  
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Announcements 
   

Henry County Gun Club Shirts and Hats   

for SALE 

   

 
 

   $15 each 
---At the Clubhouse 

Long-sleeve shirt - $15                Short sleeve shirt - $15               Hats - $15 

 

New shipment in!  Great looking hats.  SS shirts made with wicking material. 

Choose any size, long-sleeve or short-sleeve shirt, or hat – everything is $15 

each. 

Please place payment in an envelope with purchased items listed and total 

amount. 

Place the envelope through the slot in the ground-safe below the sign-in 

table. 
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600-yard Qualified 
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Calendar
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2022 Board of Governors (BOG) 
  

        

  OFFICERS: 

      President                Vice-President               Secretary              Treasurer  

 Neal Schaefer               John K. Phillips             Alan Crowley          Ken Cooper  

  731-694-8108   731-441-0320              270-293-3490          731-441-5423   

nealt2@earthlink.net      jkp07@bellsouth.net     alancloud@icloud.com     ckenny@aeneas.net     

 

ELECTED BOARD MEMBERS: 

 Brian Bishop                John Bright          William Cooper                   

731-697-9486              270-753-1457                             731-514-0718          

biglaugh@msn.com            plevaus@gmail.com              wlcooper55@outlook.com                                  

   

      Ken Donahue             Todd Earhart                   Lee Jackson       

       731-707-3541             931-627-9392                   270-293-5558  

          ktdonahue@live.com      todd.gtauto@gmail.com       leejackson_1@yahoo.com  


